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Winter Storm Blankets Hard Work U.

Alumni Honored at Homecoming 2008
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Presidents’ Messages
Greetings,

Thank 
you for this 
opportunity to 
be president 
of the College 
of the Ozarks 
Alumni 
Association. 
I consider 
this an honor 
and a privilege. Let me introduce 
myself. I am one of three in my 
family to attend The School of 
Ozarks Junior College. I was just 
beginning at S of O at the same 
time my brothers, Carl and Don 
Johnson, were graduating in May 
of 1960. Upon my arrival, I was 
much more interested in girls 
and work, and less interested in 
academics. Thankfully, however, 
dedicated teachers such as Dr. 
Beulah Winfrey spent much time 
with me and got me on track. For 

my student job assignment at 
the College, I worked with heavy 
equipment and was able to help 
dig the footings for the Atha 
Swimming Pool and the Lyons 
Memorial Library. Since that 
time, the campus landscape has 
changed. As a full-time professor 
of agriculture at the College for 
almost 37 years, I have had the 
opportunity to see the campus 
flourish and young people come 
to the campus with nothing 
and leave with a mountain of 
knowledge and an understanding 
of what it is to work.

Students are still required to 
attend chapel, as they did when 
I attended. I can still recall one 
of the most memorable services 
led by Dr. R. M. Good. He told 
of a story of Mr. J. C. Penney. 
As a child, Mr. Penney wanted 
a whistle for Christmas. He 
worked in a hardware store after 
school for several days and was 
eventually paid 25 cents for his 
work. He happily took his quarter 
in order to buy himself a new 
whistle. The first store he came to 
had a whistle for exactly 25 cents, 

and he bought it. The next store 
he came to had the same whistle 
for only five cents. Dr. Good said 
the moral of the story is not to 
spend too much for your whistle!

Most of us have a limited 
income, but most of the time we 
are fortunate to have more than 
enough for the necessities of life. 
Unlike the young Mr. Penney, we 
need to be good stewards of our 
income. I believe one of the best 
ways you can demonstrate good 
stewardship is by investing in the 
education of students at College 
of the Ozarks. Perhaps they, too, 
will have a lasting memory of 
their time at C of O.

At the end of last year, we were 
almost halfway to our goal of 
$250,000 for our current alumni 
project, the Admissions Office 
Renovation and Addition. If you 
haven’t given to this project, I 
trust you will consider giving a 
gift soon. I wish you the best for 
2009.

Sincerely,
Roy Johnson

Association President

Work crews start early to clean up after the major ice storm that hit the campus in 
January.

On the Cover:
A brutal ice storm, followed 

by snow, blanketed southern 
Missouri and northern 
Arkansas the last week of 
January. Communities near the 
campus were without power 
for several days. While other 
college campuses were closed 
because of the weather, true to 
the hard work spirit, students 
and staff were able to keep the 
campus open, and classes were 
in session as usual. Edwards 
Mill was postcard picturesque 
in the ice and snow.

Four alumni—Margaret 
(Redwing) and Curtis Wells, 
Sherri (Wells) VanGrevenhof, 
Daniel Altman, and one faculty 
member—Professor Mark Young 
were honored with the 2008 
Alumni Meritorious Awards 
at the Homecoming Banquet 
November 1.
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Dear Alumnus,
In spite of the economy, 

the outlook remains bright at 
College of the Ozarks.  And 
while fiscal conservatism is 
an unfamiliar concept among 
many governmental agencies 
and other U.S. colleges, fiscal 
discipline remains a top priority 
for College of the Ozarks.  This 
discipline, as well as the fact 
that students can work for their 

college tuition, has kept College of the Ozarks in the 
national spotlight over the past few months.

In November, Yahoo.com republished an 
article on the College’s work-study program that 
BusinessWeek.com ran in November 2007.  Following 
the Yahoo article, MSN.com featured a piece on 
the College as a successful example of the work 
college business.  Then, December 7, Fox News’ 
“Fox & Friends” aired a live interview with two 
College of the Ozarks students who discussed the 
work program. This type of publicity continues to 
reinforce the College’s presence at the national level.  
[If you were not able to see that interview, you may 
contact the Public Relations Office at (417) 690-2212 
to obtain a free copy.]

During the past year, the College hosted 
several successful events, including the Men’s 
Division II NAIA National Tournament, the 102nd 
Commencement, and Homecoming—aptly themed 
“Great Expectations.”  With another great year now 
behind us, it is time to turn our attention to the 

future.  The year 2009 brings many exciting events 
for alumni to look forward to, but it will also bring 
more young people eager and willing to work for a 
college education. Most importantly, another class 
of College of the Ozarks graduates will leave without 
any debt.

What do graduates of Hard Work U do without 
any college debt? Some, like alumna Natalie Hinds, 
go on to graduate school; others, like alumnus Ben 
McDonald, work their way to management positions.  
Many travel overseas to serve in missions work.  
Opportunity does not end when a graduate leaves 
the campus gates—it only begins.

Thank you for your continued support and 
prayers in 2009.  I wish you and your family the best 
in the New Year.

Sincerely,
Jerry C. Davis

March is Alumni Scholarship Drive Month
by Suzanne Peterman ’10, Student Alumni President

For the past 10 years, members 
of the Student Alumni Association 
have taken time out of their busy 
schedules to participate in the 
Alumni Scholarship Campaign, 
raising over $275,000 for the 
Alumni Scholarship Fund. Last 
year we had our second successful 
mail campaign, and we know this 
year will be even better.

As president of the Student 
Alumni Association, I have the 
privilege of getting to know some of the deserving 
scholarship recipients. All of the C of O students who 
received the scholarship have proven themselves to 

be hardworking people of good character and have 
expressed their heart-felt gratitude to all who have 
faithfully contributed to the scholarship. 

By participating in the 2009 Alumni Scholarship 
Fund Drive, you will not only affirm your 
commitment to your alma mater, but you will 
also invest in the future of several deserving and 
dedicated College of the Ozarks students. Your 
support is greatly appreciated, and I hope that you 
will continue to recognize the potential in C of O 
students. Be on the lookout! Your opportunity to help 
continue this life-enriching scholarship will arrive in 
your mailbox in early March.  Should you not receive 
a letter, please call the Alumni Office at (417)690-
2208.

Dear Alumnus,
We have had a great response from alumni in 

sending copies of their old diplomas for our archival 
project. The only class years that we are presently 
missing are 1945, 1946, 1947, 1954, 1955, 1965, 
1966, 1967, 1968. If you have a diploma from one 
of these years, we would certainly appreciate your 
sending us a copy for our archives. 

Thank you to all who have helped with this 
project for our office!

Dean of the College Office 
Michael Eichner, Class of 2010  

Diploma Archive Project Student Manager
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Plateaus of Giving

FORSYTHE FELLOWS 
SOCIETY

A gift of $100, or the 
accumulation of $100 within a 
year, qualifies one as a Forsythe 
Fellow Society member.

PATRON SOCIETY
A gift of $250, or the 

accumulation of $250 in one 
year, qualifies one as a Patron 
Society member. A one-time 
plaque will be presented at the 
annual meeting of the Alumni 
Association the year the gift is 
given.

BENEFACTOR SOCIETY
A gift of $1,000 or the 

accumulation of $1,000 given 
in four years, qualifies one as 
a member of the Benefactor 
Society. A one-time plaque 
will be presented at the 
annual meeting of the Alumni 
Association the year the gift is 
given or completed.

FOUNDER SOCIETY
A gift of $5,000 or the 

accumulation of $5,000 given 
in four years, qualifies one as a 
member of the Founder Society. 
A one-time plaque will be 
presented at the annual meeting 
of the Alumni Association 
the year the gift is given or 
completed.

SPONSOR SOCIETY
A gift of $10,000 or above, 

or the accumulation of $10,000 
given in four years, qualifies 
one as a member of the 
Sponsor Society. A one-time 
plaque will be presented at the 
annual meeting of the Alumni 
Association the year the gift is 
given or completed.

College of the Ozarks Alumni Association 
Alumni Funds as of December 31, 2008

Admissions Renovation and Addition
	 Interest and contributions		  $74,472.58
	 Gift from Extraordinary Maintenance Fund	 37,588.00
	 Total Fund 12/31/08	 $112,060.58

Alumni Center Endowed Maintenance Fund
	 Balance 1/1/08		 $37,536.83
	 Interest and contributions 1/1/08 to 12/31/08	 2,845.00
	 Total Fund 12/31/08	 $40,381.83

The Alumni Endowment Maintenance Fund
	 Balance 1/1/08	 $996,066.38
	 Interest and contributions 1/1/08 to 12/31/08	 51,063.53
	 Gift to Admissions Project	 (37,588.00)
	 Total Fund 12/31/08	 $1,009,541.91

Alumni Scholarship Fund
	 Balance 1/1/08	 $568,429.35
	 Interest and contributions 1/1/08 to 12/31/08	 82,888.24
	 2008-2009 Scholarships awarded	 (21,100.00)
	 Total Fund 12/31/08	 $630,217.59

J. Hugh & Martha Wise Alumni Scholarship Fund
	 Total Fund Balance 12/31/08	 $216,928.77

Winfrey Alumni Scholarship Fund
	 Total Fund Balance 12/31/08	 $38,171.15

Curtis Memorial Alumni Scholarship Fund
	 Total Fund Balance 12/31/08	 $7,042.53

Don Schofield Alumni Scholarship Fund
	 Total Fund Balance 12/31/08	 $103,863.59

Ridinger Brothers Alumni Scholarship Fund
	 Total Fund Balance 12/31/08	 $105,601.54

Virginia Gillespie Lucas Scholarship Fund
 	 Total Fund Balance 12/31/08	 $50,105.00

Leo and Violet (Frye) Adams Memorial Scholarship
 	 Total Fund Balance 12/31/08	 $12,300.00

Adams Children Create 
Leo and Violet (Frye) Adams Scholarship

Howard Adams and Fern Brown, children of Leo ’39 and Violet 

’39 (Frye) Adams, have established a scholarship in memory and 

honor of their parents.  Proceeds from the scholarship will fund two 

scholarships each year to worthy College of the Ozarks students.
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10 Increase our National Rankings
Alumni participation is critical — national ranking organizations include 
alumni participation in their evaluations and ultimately how they rank an 
institution.

Keep Connected
We are proud of our alumni and want you to remain a part of C of O.

Tradition
Your membership in the Alumni Association keeps 
C of O traditions alive and prosperous.

Be Informed
As a member, you continue to receive firsthand 
news about C of O alumni and friends.

Dedication to the Mission
Your membership in the Alumni Association signifies your 
commitment to the ongoing mission of the College of the Ozarks.

Show your Bobcat Pride
As a C of O Alumni Association member, you contribute 
to a strong and successful alumni community.

Contribute to Scholarships
Part of your membership goes to support the Alumni Association 
Scholarships to help other deserving students achieve their education.

Support Programming
The C of O Alumni Association exists to engage and celebrate alumni through 
activities; your financial support will enable us to expand the programs we offer.

Encourage other Alumni
You can sustain friendships and encourage other Alumni to join.
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McDonald Administration Building 

Admissions Office 

Renovation & Addition

Current Alumni Project

Admissions Office Renovation & Addition

Alumni Goal = $250,000

ffice of Admissions—Your opportunity began here. Let it begin here…again.

Name(s)_ ______________________________________________________________ Class_______

Address_ __________________________________________________________________________

City_________________________________________________State________Zip_______________

Our goal is $250,000. My gift is: $________________________________

$ _______________ In memory of_________________________________

$ _______________ In honor of___________________________________

Please acknowledge my gift to:_ _________________________________  

_____________________________________________________________

College of the Ozarks® 
Alumni Association 
PO Box 17 
Point Lookout, MO 65726

The College’s Office of Admissions is the heartbeat 
of campus, bringing in new students to the campus 
each semester. Today, the office is housed in very 
close quarters on the second floor of the McDonald 
Administration Building.

In a year’s time the staff and students of Admissions 
will:

 Conduct over 1,000 interviews
 Give over 1,500 tours
 �Prepare and mail 10,000 
information packets

As alumni of the College, we began 
our opportunity at C of O starting at 
the Admissions Office. Without our 
acceptance, we could not be alumni 
today. Do you remember getting your 
acceptance letter to The School and 
how it changed your life? Honor your 
acceptance to S of O/ C of O with 
your gift to the Admissions Office 
Renovation and Addition Project 
today.
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Class Notes
’40s
Francis “Frank” Young ‘48 moved 
from The School of the Ozarks 
and the Ozark Mountain area to 
Texas in 1945. He enlisted in the 
Army in 1948 and was promoted 
to Sergeant First Class in 1951, 
during the Korean War. Frank was 
awarded the Combat Infantryman’s 
Badge, the Silver Star Medal, the 
Bronze Star Medal with “V” Device 
and the Korean Service Medal with 
five Battle Stars for his service 
in Korea. He was commissioned 
a Second Lieutenant in 1953 and 
was promoted up through the 
officer ranks to Lieutenant Colonel, 
Infantry. He went to jump school, 
was an airborne staff officer during 
the Dominican Republic Operation, 
and served in the Vietnam War 
in 1966-1967. He retired from the 
U. S. Army in 1971, with 23 years 
of service in the Infantry, with 
six years of that in the Airborne. 
During his 23 years of Army 
service, Frank served in Japan, 
Germany, Korea, Alaska, Vietnam, 
the Dominican Republic, and 
Thailand. He completed a BGS from 
the University of Nebraska, Omaha, 
and an MBA from the University of 
Central Florida. He was married for 
41 years and has two daughters. 
His wife passed away in 1996. He 
lives in a senior community near 
his daughters in Florida. He would 
enjoy hearing from any of his S of 
O schoolmates at 3535 Chessington 
St., Clermont, FL 34711.

’50s
Lawrence Hughey ’54 and his 
wife, Martha, are owners of Miller 
Recycling Center. They can be 
reached at 319 West Hwy. DD, 
Miller, MO 65707; 08business@
gmail.com.

Joe Smith ’57 wrote a poem in 
memory of Tom Smith.

Milking Time
Up the green pasture hill 
Lies a cool-spring water hole 
Among the roots of an aging elm. 
Frog-egg necklaces hang 
Around emerald peppermint stalks, 
And tadpoles swim leisurely 
While fathers and mothers sing 
“Bullfrog on the Bank.” 
Water-spiders dance on liquid stage, 
As the cows tramp the mud-edge 
To take today’s last sip. 
As the sun slides down, 
One by one through the tree-sky 
Of floating limbs, 
The cows come home.

Roy Lee Henson ’58 address 
update: 8760 Cohasset Rd., Chico, 
CA 95973.

Sam ’58 and Cecilia (Hsu) ’58 
Maben address update: 1502 Karen 
Ave., Austin, TX 78757; s.maben@
sbcglobal.net.

Norene (Stewart) Fronabarger 
’59 address update: 1241 E. 
Stanford, Springfield, MO 65804, 
norenefronabarger@att.net.

Nancy (Shearlock) Hazelton ’59 
and her husband, Lynn, have lived 
in the North Georgia area for over 
16 years. In the winter, they are in 
Florida, at 301 SW Al Jernon Ct., 
Lake City, FL 32024. They would 
love to hear from former friends 
and classmates, as well as anyone 
who may live near either of their 
homes. You can reach them at their 
winter home in Lake City or at 6512 
Titus Valley Ct., Heawassee, GA 
30546.

’60s
Harald Tilley ’60 JC and his wife, 
Carol, address update: 500 Pine 
Grove Lane, Marshall, AR 72650; 
til1939@yahoo.com.

Patricia Rodgers ’68 address 
update: 2400 E Victoria Rd., Poplar 

Bluff, MO 63901; plrodgers@
bigrivertel.net.

Ray ’63 and Vivian (Minge) ’63 
Anderson address update: 4686 S. 
Cactus Hills Dr., Sparks, Nevada 
89436; arkie65@live.com or 
Apteryx43rla@live.com.

Mark “Sonny” Burke ’65 has 
completed requirements for 
his second master’s degree and 
is certified to be a high school 
principal. He still loves teaching 
and can be reached at 1201 
Morningside Circle, Richmond, 
MO 64085; mark_burke@att.net or 
mark.burke@raytownschools.org.

Deana (Hannaford) ’64 Martin JC 
address update: 6311 NE Bonner 
Dr., Vancouver, WA 98665-8506; 
deanamar@gmail.com.

Sandra (Neese) ’65 Chilton JC and 
husband, Jimmy, address update: 
PO Box 856, Van Buren, MO 63965; 
chilton007@yahoo.com.

’70s
Bill Martin ’70 has joined 
Montgomery Bank as an investment 
representative in the wealth 
management division. Located in 
Montgomery Bank’s Cape Girardeau 
office, Martin is responsible for 
counseling both individuals and 
companies on investment and 
retirement options, including the 
purchase of stocks, options, bonds 
and mutual funds. Martin can be 
reached at 232 Kate Dr., Sikeston, 
MO 63801.

Ronald ’74 and Beverly (Beasley) 
’75 Ely address update: 229 
Munson Hill Drive, Marshfield, MO 
65706; ronaldely@hotmail.com or 
Beverly_ely@hotmail.com.

Robert ’77 and Vickie (Vokolek) 
’77 Cook want to reach old friends 
because S of O included some of 
the best times of their lives. You 
can reach the Cooks at 504 Virginia 
Ave., Lynn Haven, FL 32444; 
ajstamps@comcast.net.
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Charlie Hubacek ’79 address 
update: 2011 ½ N 15th, Grand 
Junction, CO 81501; huba578@msn.
com.

Kathy Theobald ’79 address 
change: 150 Rankin Way 
#84, Benicia, CA 94510; 
motherbear820@yahoo.com.

’80s
Donna (Bryant) Boeke ’82 and 
husband, Dennis, address change: 
800 S. Cherry St., Stockton, MO 
65785; donnaboeke@msn.com.

Brenda J. (Galloway) Conway ’83 
address update: 152 E. Broadway 
St., Peculiar, MO 64078; brenda@
downtownpeculiar.com.

Debbie Bernard ’84 address 
change: PO Box 162, Carthage, MO 
64836; ready2talk2000@yahoo.
com.

Don ’85 and Gwen (Fowler) ’85 
Borntrager have moved to a new 
home west of town after serving 
for two and a half years as house 
parents for a maternity home 
in Collinsville, OK. Don just 
completed 21 years with American 
Airlines in Tulsa and currently 
works as a Deice Engineering 
Specialist. Sons, Jon and Chris, are 
students at C of O and daughters, 
Emily and Rebecca, remain at 
home. The Borntragers can be 
reached at 9554 E 139th St. N, 
Collinsville, OK 74021; donborn6@
juno.com or don.borntrage@
aa.com.

Annette (Whillock-Reeves) ’85 
Danek and husband, Scott, would 
love to hear from college friends 
at 1249 Quail Valley, Lebanon, MO 
65536; sdaneks@fidnet.com.

Robert ’85 and Shelly (Hardin) 
’85 Moseley have a 21-year old 
daughter, Melia, a 12-year old 
son, Micah, and a 2-year old son, 
Tristan. God has been faithful 
through the years, and they have 
traveled from state to state with 
Rob’s job in the Coast Guard. They 
will be transferring in June to 

either Rotterdam, Netherlands, 
Japan, or back to Hawaii. The 
Moseleys would love to hear from 
old classmates, workmates, dorm 
mates, and teachers. They are both 
on Facebook or they can be reached 
at 831 Deer Run Dr., Saraland, AL 
36571; Mosfam1@gmail.com or 
Mosfam1@comcast.net.

David S. Thurman ’85 was recently 
promoted to the rank of Master 
Sergeant. He is currently a member 
of the Missouri National Guard 
and is assigned to the 1107th 
AVCRAD in Springfield, MO. He can 
be reached at Route 3, Box 37-d, 
Aurora, MO 65605-9212.

Dennis ’86 and Kelly ’86 Ives 
address update: 1483 Webber Road, 
Mountain Home, Arkansas 72653; 
dives@iowahawkeyes.com.

Monty Little ’86 and wife, 
Stacy, address update: 104 
Brain Ln., Ashland, MO 65010; 
montgomerylittle@yahoo.com.

Jeff ’89 and Sheila (Niemeier) ’88 
Becker address update: 82 Lucky 
Clover Rd., Steelville, MO 65565; 
sbecker@steelville.k12.mo.us.

’90s
Michael Robin ’91 and wife, Ronda, 
have a son, Benjamin, who is a C of 
O student this year. Mike continues 
to work at Cerner Corporation as 
a Client Executive and Director 
for hospitals in Tampa Bay. Ronda 
home schools their other children: 
Nick 16, Lindsey 13, and Chris 
11. They can be reached at 12921 
Castlemaine Drive, Tampa, FL 
33626; Michael.Robin@cerner.com.

Rachell D. (White) Tomlinson 
’92 and husband Ronald 
address update: 22772 Rumor 
Lane, Waynesville, MO 65583; 
thetomlinsonfamily@hotmail.com.

Christianne Faber ’93 address 
update: Claes Bockes Balckstraat 
1, Leeuwarden, Holland 8921 BX; 
christiannefaber@hotmail.com.

Mary (Black) ’93 Gillispie address 
update: 529 Collier Lane, Fulton, MO 

65251; 2froggies_91@sbcglobal.net.

Brent Howard ’93 and wife, 
Melissa, address update: 204 
Sunset Ln., Mountain View, AR 
72560; brenth@mvdistrict.k12.
ar.us.

Donald L. Jackson ’93 is 
beginning his second year of 
teaching accounting at National 
College, previously having taught 
accounting at both Ivy Tech and 
National College. He earned his 
MS in Accounting from Liberty 
University in May 2008. His wife, 
Julie, is a full-time mother to 
their foster children, Sierra 2.5 
years and Justin 12 weeks. They 
are working through the myriad 
details of changing the children’s 
status from foster to adopted. Don 
and Julie are both training with 
Midwest Search and Rescue and 
are training Stryker, Don’s seven 
month-old German Shepherd, 
for search and rescue. With tax 
season just around the corner and 
unpacking from a recent move, life 
is busy, but enjoyable. The Jacksons 
can be reached at 3418 Wellington 
Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46226; 
donandjulie2003@gmail.com.

Mario ’95 and Rebecca (Daniel) 
‘94 Cooper have two children, 
Logan 5, and Gavin 2. They would 
like to hear from old friends at 
mcooper1@kc.rr.com. Address 
update: 8009 N. Hemple Ave #4, 
Kansas City, MO 64152.

Angie (Chalfant) ’95 Forbeck and 
husband, Mark, would love to hear 
from old friends and classmates 
at 12067 Macedonia Rd., Mountain 
Grove, MO 65711; ajforbeck@yahoo.
com. Angie says, “She is a stay-at-
home mom doing the ‘toughest job 
you’ll ever love.’ The world is their 
classroom with Lance 5, Elijah 3, 
and Giovanna 1, as the greatest 
teachers.”

Heidi M. Frison ’95 address 
update: 7166 W. Custer Ave. #431, 
Lakewood, CO 80226; frison.heidi@
gmail.com.
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Richard Leonard ’95 and Ruth 
(Gooden) ’95 Graves Leonard is 
the CSI/IIC patrol in the Maysville 
mini-circuit with the USDA-FSIS. 
Ruth has taken an administrative 
assistant position in the Maysville 
New York Life office. They would 
love to hear from classmates. 
The Graves can be reached at 
9456 W. Hwy 6, Amity, MO 64422; 
dtafamily@earthlink.net.

Charles W. ’95 and Olivia K. 
(Bailey) ’97 Parks address update: 
3524 N. Wabash Ave., Kansas City, 
MO 64116; crruser6@kc.rr.com.

Warren Latham ’96 has just moved 
back to the States from Germany 
to take a position as the Aquatics 
Director at Peterson Air Force 
Base. His address is 1514 Nokomis 
Dr., Colorado Springs, CO 80915; 
warrenlatham@hotmail.com.

Jeff Mingus ’96 and wife, Julie, and 
their two children, Kera and Kaden, 
have recently moved to Forsyth, 
Missouri where Jeff is the Assistant 
Superintendent of Schools. He 
would like to hear from former 
classmates at 8990 East Hwy 76, 
Kirbyville, MO 65679; jmingus@
forsythr3.k12.mo.us.

Mike ’97 and Celeste (Richter) 
‘98 Bliss address update: 230 Tall 
Oaks Dr., Branson, MO 65616; 
funnybliss@cebridge.net.

Leshawn (Cook) ’97 Howard 
and husband, Jeremy, reside in 
LeMars, Iowa. Leshawn is currently 
working for Northwest Iowa 
Community College in Sheldon, 
IA, as a business and industry 
trainer. Her duties include 
working with area industry to 
provide site-specific training for 
employees in areas of science and 
laboratory. The industries she 
works with are ethanol plants, 
food manufacturers, vaccine 
manufacturers, biomethane 
manufacturers, and water/
wastewater treatment facilities. 
They have two children, ages 13 
and 11, who keep them busy with 
sports and music activities. On top 

of career and family, they also are 
in constant remodeling of their 
102-year-old home. They can be 
reached at jjhoward28@hotmail.
com.

Mary (Dunson) ’97 Mitten 
is working as the Program 
Coordinator at Colorado 
Therapeutic Riding Center in 
Longmont, Colorado. She and 
husband, Mark, moved back 
to Colorado after 2 ½ years in 
Tennessee and are so happy 
to be back out west at 2055 
Skyview Place, Dacono, CO 80514; 
mdmitten@gmail.com.

Lea-Ann (Gallagher) Morton 
’97 graduated with her Ph.D. in 
Educational Administration and 
Policy from the University of 
Missouri-St. Louis on November 17, 
2008. Morton1@mst.edu.

Angela (Mims) Gastley ’98 address 
update: 256 Stewarts Ferry Pike 
Apt. 32, Nashville, TN 37214; 
drewbysmom@yahoo.com.

Ezekiel David Jump ’98 Ezekiel 
has joined the active duty Army as 
a musician and is now stationed 
at Ft. Knox, KY. Ezekial and wife, 
Amy, can be reached at 515 Bewley 
Blvd., Elizabethtown, KY 42701; 
trickymagic@gmail.com.

Alden (MacDonald) ’99 Griffus and 
husband, Joshua, address update: 
1701 Lincoln Ave. #6, Marquette, MI 
49855; aldengriffus@yahoo.com.

Stephanie (Wram) ’99 Moore and 
husband, Arthur, recently moved to 
Raymore with daughter, Lauren 14, 
and son, Rusty 3. They would like 
to hear from old classmates. The 
Moores can be reached at 413 South 
Lakeshore Drive, Raymore, MO 
64083; slmoore64747@yahoo.com.

’00’s
Kate Bingaman Burt ’00 address 
update: 2728 Se Ankeny Street 
Loft A, Portland, OR 97214; 
Katebingamanburt@gmail.com.

Michael Smithey ’00 address 
update: 114 Carpenter Loop, 

Bonham, TX 75418; michael_
smithey@hotmail.com.

Robertson Dickens ’01 and wife, 
Caitlyn, Carter 4, and Emma 2, 
have relocated to the Washington 
D.C./Northern Virginia area. Robbi 
finished his MA in International 
Affairs- National Security in 
December of 2007 at Texas A&M, 
and is now an analyst for the 
Homeland Security Institute (DHS’ 
studies and analysis center). He 
works in the Operations Division. 
They would love to hear from 
anyone who comes to the area; 
robbidickens@yahoo.com.

Jason ’01 and Teresa Fortner 
(King) McAdoo ’01 address update: 
109 N. Park St., El Dorado Springs, 
MO 64744; tjmcadoo@yahoo.com.

Jason ’02 and Sheri (King) ‘00 
Whitt Jason is currently the high 
school principal for the Norborne 
R-8 School District in Norborne, 
MO. This is his third year as a 
principal, but his first at Norborne. 
He is also pursuing a Doctorate in 
Education from St. Louis University. 
Sheri is in her fourth year of 
teaching high school math, also at 
Norborne. They would love to hear 
from friends, faculty, and staff at 
whitt2414@hotmail.com.

Christina Bisterfeldt ’x03 address 
update: PO Box 3533, Salina, KS 
67402; christinabisterfeldt@yahoo.
com.

Joshua Paul Hetzel ’03 is working 
as a paramedic in Little Rock and 

Psychology Alumni:
We have recently updated 

the psychology webpage on the 
College of the Ozarks public 
website.  Visit us at http://www.
cofo.edu/AcadDept/psychology/
psychology.asp  to check us 
out.  We would love to hear 
about your life since C of O.  
You can also contact us at our 
new telephone number: 417-
690-2447.  We look forward to 
hearing from you!
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graduated from nursing school 
in December 2008. Joshua can 
be reached at 867 Montclair St., 
Benton, AR 72015; first_peter410@
hotmail.com.

Katie Kammler ’03 finished her 
master’s degree in 2006 from 
Southern Illinois University and 
just started a new job as the Plant 
Science Specialist for University 
of Missouri Extension in Ste. 
Genevieve. She would love to hear 
from old friends at 13475 Hwy. 
32, Ste. Genevieve, MO 63670; 
kpumpkins@yahoo.com.

Crystal Paukner ’03 address 
update: 131 White River Mtn 
Blvd. #203, Hollister, MO 65672; 
yasha_8086@yahoo.com.

Robert Rutherdale ’03 and wife, 
Martha, are at the New Tribes 
Mission Flight Program finishing 
their training. They have four 
children, Faith 8, Peter 6, Ben 3, 
and Josiah 1. They write, “God has 
been faithful to us and provided 
constantly. We are excited to see 
how He is going to lead us in the 
future.” They would love to hear 
from their college friends at 3870 
Davis Rd., McNeal, AZ 85617; 
therutherdales@hotmail.com.

Elizabeth Amber Friday ’04 
address update: 1313 Movberly 
Ln. Apt 9, Bentonville, AR 72712; 
afriday_pres@hotmail.com.

Ray ’04 and Stefanie (Vance) 
’04 Fryman are both teaching 
in Marshfield. Ray teaches 3rd, 
4th and 5th grade art. Stefanie 
teaches 2nd grade. They are the 
proud parents of a very busy 
little 14-month-old boy, Hunter 
James Fryman, who is the 
absolute joy of their life! They 
both graduated in 2007 from 
Missouri State University with their 
Master’s Degree in Educational 
Administration. They are currently 
working on their specialist degree 
at Missouri State University and are 
scheduled to graduate this summer 
with their specialist degree in 
Educational Administration. They 

are completing their internships 
this semester with Marshfield’s 
Assistant Superintendent. In their 
spare time, they enjoy riding their 
horses, fishing, and spending time 
together with family and friends. 
They would love to hear from their 
C of O friends at 2897 Farmland 
Rd., Marshfield, MO 65706; 
frymanfamily@gmail.com.

Emily (Sipes) Labieniec ’04 and 
husband, Dan, address update: 211 
Faith Court, Newington, CT 06111; 
emilycrs@yahoo.com.

Christopher B. Ogle ’04 is getting 
married May 23, 2009, to Neenah 
Perkins. Christopher can be 
reached at 25650 Ortega Dr. Lot 
2, Lebanon, MO 65536; cogle79@
yahoo.com.

Nancy (Piatt) Burrus ’05 and 
husband, Jason, address update: 
R.R. 1 Box 151, Summersville, MO 
65571; nancy.burrus@one.usda.gov.

Julia Allison Gilmore ’05 address 
update: 924 S. Craig, Springfield, 
MO 65802; hulia_83@yahoo.com.

Tray ’05 and Jamie (Colliver) ’07 
Hall address update: 235 S. Front 
St. #1415, Big Piney, WY 83113; tray_
hall_82@yahoo.com. Tray works 
with the U.S. Forest Service.

Eric Lee Ivey ’05 address update: 
2668 S. Grant, Springfield, MO 
65807; ericivey21@yahoo.com.

Joshua ’05 and Denise (Thompson) 
‘05 Monson address update: 373 
Elizabeth Rd., Walnut Shade, MO 
65771; prayingpilot@gmail.com.

Ben ’06 and Katie (Bryant) ’06 
Alarid are expecting their first 
child in February 2009. 102 
Prestonwood St., Harrison, AR 
72601; katiealarid@yahoo.com; 
balarid2002@yahoo.com.

Ka Yan Aries Chan ’06 address 
update: 1745 S. Marion Ave. #36A,  
Springfield, MO 65807; aries.cofo@
gmail.com.

Philip ’x02 and Stephanie 
(Hinshaw) ’06 Goodrich address 
update: 310 Woodland Loop, 

Marshfield, MO 65706; kitkatssh@
yahoo.com.

J. Matthew Jernigan ’06 address 
update: 1031 Lake Dr., Lebanon, MO 
65536; mattjernigan_27@hotmail.
com.

Mary Margaret Lenk ’06 address 
update: 1335 Crossings Court, Unit 
C, Ballwin, MO 63021; marymlenk@
gmail.com.

Jonna Clouse ’07 has been 
accepted to the U.S. Coast Guard 
Officer Candidate School. She 
reported to her post at New 
London, CT, in early August for 17 
weeks of intensive officer training. 
Classmates may contact her at 
shalam_nu@yahoo.com.

Jennifer (Holloman) Marshall ’07 and 
husband, Joel, address update: 309 
Willow St., Woodland Park, CO 80863; 
marshallmallow2@yahoo.com.

Destiny Mikulic ’07 address 
update: PO Box 574, Branson, MO 
65615; destiny-mm@hotmail.com.

Rachel (Baker) Roberts ’07 address 
update: 4940 Dubuque, Omaha, AR 
72662; rachel.roberts@fedex.com.

Slade ’07 and Miranda (McDonald) 
’07 Snowden address update: 
1005 S. 3rd Ave., Ozark, MO 65721; 
snowdenm@branson.k12.mo.us.

Putu Chris Susanto ’07 graduated 
from the University of MO with 
an MBA in December 2008. He 
can be reached at: 214 Central St., 
Rocheport, MO 65279; susantocp@
gmail.com.

Caitlin Hetzel ’08 address update: 
867 Montclair St., Benton, AR 
72015; caitiemae55@yahoo.com.

William Harold Kampbell II ’08 
address update: 1053 St. Hwy. 
F, Apt. 8, Branson, MO 65616; 
wharoldk@aol.com.

Michelle May ’08 address update: 
1548 Tuscany Court, Ozark, MO 
65721; drinkmywake@hotmail.
com.

Zachary ’08 and Megan (Clausen) 
’08 Thielemier address update: 
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5324 Cottage Ave., Kansas City, MO 
64133; duckie_819@yahoo.com.

Marriages
Jennifer M. (Heady) Schaefer 
’98 and Ernie Schaefer were 
married on September 27, 2008, 
at Landis Valley Museum in 
Lancaster, PA. The Schaefers can 
be reached at 536 North President 
Avenue, Lancaster, PA 17603; 
jenniferheady@hotmail.com.

Amanda (Latta) ’99 O’Neal married 
Bryson O’Neal on May 24, 2008, in 
Independence, MO. Amanda is in 
her tenth year of teaching and just 
started her eighth year of teaching 
technology at Hollister Elementary. 
You can reach the O’Neals at 196 
Hawthorne St., Hollister, MO 65672; 
amandaoneal@live.com.

Glenn ’01 and Bobbie (Cirillo) 
x’01 Robertson were married 
on October 10, 2008. They own 
and operate their own business 
building mandolins and other 
musical instruments (www.
moonbeammandolins.com). The 
Robertsons would love to hear from 
friends and classmates at 8971 
Hwy PP, Poplar Bluff, MO 63901; 
joezanzibar@aol.com.

Kristy (Yow) ’01 Stiber and John 
Stiber were married in Bella Vista, 
AR, on September 6, 2008. They 
currently live in Springfield, MO, 
where Kristy teaches grades 9-12 
at SCORE Learning Center, Nixa’s 
Alternative High School. They do 
not have children yet, but they do 
have a really energetic chocolate 
lab named Homer. The Stibers can 
be reached at 4005 W. Page Place, 
Springfield, MO 65802; yowser64@
hotmail.com or kristystiber@mail.
nixa.k12.mo.us.

Jarod ’06 and Brooke (Kelley) ’05 
Sickler were happily married in 
August 2008. Jarod works full 
time with Kanakuk Colorado. The 
Sicklers can be reached at 813 
Holiday Ridge H4, Branson, MO 
65616; brookelyn.kelley@gmail.com 
or sickler@kanakuk.com.

Hunter ’11 and Emily (Edwards) 
’05 Carr married in March 2008. 
They have bought a new home 
in Hollister, MO. Emily currently 
manages the Hollister Company 
Clothing store on the Branson 
Landing and Hunter is attending  
C of O. You can reach the Carrs 
at 146 Daless Court, Hollister, MO 
65672; ema_lye@hotmail.com.

Births
Mollie (Hester) ’96 and Eric 
VanDover announce the birth of 
Cody Ryan VanDover on September 
28, 2007. He joined brothers 
Kirby Shane and Jeffrey Travis. 
The VanDovers can be reached at 
Route 2, Box 358A, Poplar Bluff, MO 
63901.

Tara (Yandell) ’97 and Matthew 
Boland welcome their second child, 
Rachel, born June 23. The Bolands 
reside at 1967 Karlin Dr., Town and 
Country, MO 63131; tarayandell@
hotmail.com.

Reuben ’97 and Beth (Schluter) 
’98 Mutrux announce the birth of 
their fourth child, Oliver Reuben, 
on March 26. He is blessed with 
two big sisters, Jillian and Abigail, 
and one big brother, Samuel. The 
Mutrux’s address is 2019 Corbin 
Rd., Germantown, TN 38139; 
mamalucy2010@comcast.net or 
scbasecamp@juno.com.

Christina (Creamer) ’98 and James 
Black announce the birth of their 
daughter, Leyna Emory Black, on 
October 13, 2007. Chris is employed 
with Warsaw Middle School as the 
school counselor and James is a 
deputy for Benton County. The 
Blacks reside at 205 Salley Ave., 
Warsaw, MO 65355; cblack@warsaw.
k12.mo.us.

William ’96 and Indi (Adkins) 
’98 Braden announce the birth 
of their second child. Elijah Cole 
Braden was born June 13, 2008. 
He was welcomed into the world 
with millions of kisses from his 
big brother, Ben. The Bradens can 
be reached at 349 Melissa’s Drive, 

Jackson, MO 63755; indiandbill@
hotmail.com.

Laura (Griffith) ’98 and Brian 
Goth welcome the birth of their 
second child, Tate Emerson Goth. 
The Goths live at 405 South Main, 
Clinton, MO 64735; GothLaura@
hotmail.com.

Kerry (Lenk) ’98 and Jarrod Klump 
announce the arrival of a daughter, 
Rory Mikayla Klump. Miss Rory 
arrived January 24, 2008. Kerry 
continues to serve as Executive 
Director of the Troy Area Chamber 
of Commerce/ CVB/ Troy Economic 
Development. The Klumps would 
love to hear from old friends at 9 
Kiowa Court, Elsberry, MO 63343; 
jkklump@gmail.com.

Michelle (Schmickle) ’98 and 
Kevin Wolff welcomed a son, Ethan 
James, in May 2008. He is joined by 
sisters Olivia and Avery. The Wolffs 
reside at 5788 White Pine Dr., St. 
Louis, MO 63129; wolff911@att.net.

Melissa (Groves) ’99 and Scott 
Weatherman announce the birth of 
their second son, Cooper Ray, born 
May 29, 2008. Cooper joins his big 
brother, Cameron. Classmates may 
contact the Weathermans at 259 
S. Linden Ave., Sparta, MO 65753; 
melyn44@yahoo.com.

Eric ’00 and Amy (McMillian) ’02 
Schroeder welcome their second 
child, Payton Nicole, born July 
14, 2008. She joins 3 ½ year old 
Drew at home. Amy continues to 
teach 3rd grade at Republic and 
completed her Master’s Degree 
in Education from MSU. Eric 
continues to work as a police 
officer in Springfield and will 
graduate from Drury University in 
the Spring 2009 with his Master’s 
Degree in Criminal Justice/
Terrorism. The Schroeders live 
at 108 Julie, Republic, MO 65738; 
Schroeder_10@yahoo.com or 
amynicolemac@hotmail.com.

Marie (Ryan) ’00 and Chris Shipp 
announce the birth of son, Tell 
Alexander, born June 19, 2008. 
He joins big sister Ariana. The 
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Shipps would love to hear from 
classmates at 16599 Rockwood Rd., 
Fayetteville, AR 72701; isfahelww@
windstream.net.

Jason ’01 and Samantha Hill 
welcomed their daughter, Gracyn 
Gayle Hill, on October 17, 2008. 
Former classmates may contact the 
Hills at 144 Ridge Rd., Greenville, 
MO 63944; jhill@bears.k12.mo.us.

Thomas ’05 and Christan (Mar) 
’01 Resz announce the birth of 
their third daughter, Lucile Hope. 
She was born on October 24, 
2008 and was welcomed by her 
sisters, Mayah and Elie. Thomas 
is a Captain in the U.S. Army and 
Christan is keeping her hands 
full staying at home with their 
daughters. The Reszs can be 
reached at 1245 Juneau Ave., Apt. 
B, Fort Richardson, AK 99505; 
cpresz@gmail.com or tomresz@
gmail.com.

Carol (Hutchcraft) ’02 and Daniel 
Carpenter have a seven-month-old 
son named Adyn. The Carpenters 
can be reached at 23798 Crest Trail, 
Kirksville, MO 63501; karolynn78@
yahoo.com.

Adam ’03 and Rebekah (Fuentes) 
’03 Batson welcomed their third 
child, Ella, to their family on July 
23, 2008. Her big brothers, Seth and 
Josiah, are tickled to have a baby 
sister. You can reach the Batsons at 
1008 W. Portland St., Springfield, 
MO 65807; rebekah.batson@gmail.
com.

Jonathan ’04 and Carmen Hetzel 
welcomed their second child and 
first son to their family, Aaron 
Josiah Hetzel. He was born August 
12. Friends can reach the Hetzels 
at 863 Montclair, Benton, AR 72015; 
thinkhonor@yahoo.com.

Melinda (Lerche) ’05 and Dale 
Griffin are the proud parents of 
a son, Jesse Wyatt Griffin, born 
August 12, 2008. The Griffins 
can be reached at 2741 State 
Route JJ, Bonne Terre, MO 63628; 
luluml2001@hotmail.com.

Shayne ’05 and Christina (Smith) 
’05 Robinson announce the arrival 
of twin girls born October 3, 2008. 
Karis Phoebe and Kaelyn Sophia 
join proud big sisters Amara and 
Addy. You can reach the Robinsons 
at 708 North Briegel, Columbia, IL 
62236; Robinsons-3@hotmail.com 
or sandcrobinson@gmail.com.

Lucy (Wiltfong) ’05 and James 
Thomson are proud to announce 
the birth of their daughter, Shelby 
Elizabeth, born on June 24, 2008. 
The Thomsons may be reached 
at 716 NW Devonshire Place, Blue 
Springs, MO 64015; lucy-thomson@
hotmail.com.

Christina (Strugar) ’06 and Paul 
Courtney welcomed a baby girl, 
Emily, in 2008. You can reach the 
Courtneys at 9505 Berwick Dr., St. 
Louis, MO 63123.

Deaths
Edith Parrish ’33 11/8/08

Lora Bessie Vickers ’35 11/28/08

Harvey Edward Woodard ’37 
10/31/08

Wynn Ellis ’40 8/6/08

Benjamin Joseph Mullens ’40 
9/13/08

M. Keith Curtis ’41 11/12/08

Gayle Ross Mault ’44 10/29/08

Jack Smith Reeves ’47 10/24/08

Gelene Bull ’48 2/26/08

Euell “Tompie” Newberry ’48 
1/3/09

Helen Messick Fernandez ’50 
10/21/08

Bert Carter ’52 09/16/08

Roberta Barnhart ’55 9/19/08

Lucia Billings Gideon ’56 HS ’60 JC 
12/9/08

Prentis Fry ’57 HS 2/9/08

Ronald Gene Lightle ’58 HS ’60 JC 
12/14/08

Delmar Johnson ’58 HS ’60 JC 
8/13/08

Gomer Maitland ’58 5/15/08

Beverly Clarkson ’59 HS 11/11/08

Archie Edward Stanphill ’62 HS 
’64 JC 1/4/09

Ava Lynn Cudworth ’63 JC 10/7/08

Skip Cobler ’68 11/16/2008

James William Scott ’71 10/21/08

Mark Robert Leibold ’86 9/25/08

Steve Gayman ’92 9/18/08
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1933
Lucille (Knight) Harp

1943
Louise (Brown) Franklin

1948
1st Row L-R: Gondy (Stamps) Shuler, Eleanor (Wilson) Howell 

2nd Row L-R: John Roland, Ernest Allred, Charles Floyd, Jim Ridinger

1953
L-R: Dallas Johnson, Alice (Warren) Patty, 

Bill Stenhouse

1958 HS
1st Row L-R: Nancy (Brockelmeyer) Longhibler, Ann (Ellis) Bruton, Mary (Dickerson) Medley, Bertha (Goin) Thompson, Ethna Billings; 
2nd Row L-R: Charles Thompson, Shirley (Johnson) Wilkie, Sue (Tyndall) Sisco, Veldonna (Boyle) Webb, June (Wallace) Atkinson, Faye 
(Davis) Blanton, Edith (Goodwin) Flippo, Joanne Greene; 3rd Row L-R: Everett Bunch, Richard Lemberger, Andy Walker, Howard 
Grogan, Carl Richardson, Joe Greene

1958 JC
1st Row L-R: Glen Blankenship, Rudy Parks 

2nd Row L-R: Bill McEntire, Paul Legan, Burley Medley, Tommy Robinson

Homecoming 2008 Class Reunions
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1963 HS
1st Row L-R: Brenda (Green) Miller, 
Julia (Cedeno) Fiallos, Shirley 
(Eyman) Mathews, Jenie (Stacy) 
Avery; 2nd Row L-R; Andy Miller, 
Joyce (Garrison) Duke, Francis 
Thornton

1963 JC
1st Row L-R: Evelyn (Feemster) 
Scavuzzo, Marilyn (Hudson) 
Cooper, Jewel (Stowe) Redford, 
Marian (Mixon) Penrod, Ewanda 
(Shipman) Young, Renee (Tolbert) 
Knipmeyer; 2nd Row L-R: Judy 
(Coker) Tilmon, Vera (Harris) Rose, 
Sue (Mottesheard) Miller, Geneva 
(Robbins) Eggers, Louise (Clements) 
Blevins, Gayle (Garrison) Keith, 
Linda Forbes; 3rd Row L-R: Jim 
Rose, Tom Miller, Herman Eggers, 
Manuel Holcomb, Arnold Blevins; 
4th Row L-R: Don Tilmon, Jim 
Young, Charles Groce, Stan Bishop

1968
1st Row L-R: Margie (Burger) 
Jordan, Carolene Thornton, Fran 
(Teter) Witherspoon, Joan (Smith) 
Thornton, Dee (Bradshaw) Houser, 
Marilyn Jones; 2nd Row L-R: Alex 
Warner (Faculty ’64-’66), Ruby 
(Branson) Cooley, Pat Rodgers, 
Mary Kay (Harnden) Davidson, Roy 
Jones; 3rd Row L-R: Fred Bugg, Fred 
Jordan, Dennis Shearrer, Robert 
Cardwell, Terry Goodrum; 4th Row 
L-R: Don Waters, Mike Zirbel, Larry 
Jones, Mervin Wallace, Neil Smith

Homecoming 2008 Class Reunions
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1973
1st Row L-R: Joyce (Scholz) Kerr, Betty (Stafford) Watts, Carolyn (Lindt) Miller, Carolyn 
(Wirth) Hawkins, Lora (VanWyk) Hoven; 2nd Row L-R: Jim Hoven, Kent Kerr, David 
Gifford, Richard Miller, Kathy Hutson

1978
1st Row L-R: Sandy (Roberts) Cooper, Dena (Stinnett) Gordon, Peggy 
(Klarsch) Bowman, Carol (Meyer) Tate; 2nd L-R: Mike Hendershot, 
James Cooper

1983
1st Row L-R: Peggy (Tomlinson) Bookout, Terri 
(Smith) Edgar; 2nd Row L-R: Nathan Schrock, Duane 
Bargmann

1988
L-R: Russel Gaar, 

Clarissa (Stamps) Kirsch

1998
1st Row L-R: Leslie Ann Padilla, Beth (Schluter) Mutrux, 
Leah Metcalfe; 2nd Row L-R: Mark Davidson, Carrie Potter, 
Andrea Jones, Heather (Davidson) Strawn

2003
L-R: Jenny Mitchum, Josh Hetzel, Kyle McDanell

Homecoming 2008 Class Reunions
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Homecoming 2008 Remembered
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In Memory of:
Leo and Violet (Frye) Adams from B. Fern Brown
Cliff and Marge Allred from Robert & Eileen (Allred) 

Davis
Jim Allred from Ernest & Reba (Morris) Allred
Shirley Allred from Harold Allred
Cecil Ashburn from Freda (O’Neal) Ashburn
Ruth Asher from Ansel Asher, Jason & Amber (Asher) 

Jewett
Eva Lea Austin from R. D. & Donna Bradley
Jimmy Ayers from Gerald & Lynn (Anglin) Stude
Joe Brinell from Roger B. Young
Darwin A. Brock from Lois Brock
Bill Brown from Gene & Pat Kenyon
Carroll Bradley from Sharon (Payne) Bradley
Martin & Myrtle Bradshaw from Delores (Bradshaw) 

Houser
Laten Carter from Minnie (Rhea) Carter
Deloris Chestnut from Jerry & Deloris Williams
Dr. & Mrs. M. Graham Clark from Nana (Sheppard) 

Cassatt, John & Maxine (Brown) Hamilton, Bill & 
Margaret (Clark) Miller, Paula Pellham

Beverly Clarkson from Betty (Clarkson) Howell, 
Maryella Jean (Winfrey) Karnes

Skip Cobler from Mr. & Mrs. John R. Bruns, Mr. & Mrs. 
Doyle Childers, Charlotte Cobler, Gracie Cobler, Kim 
Cooper, Mr. & Mrs. Phillip David, Mr. & Mrs. Ron David, 
Dr. & Mrs. Mayburn Davidson, Gail A. Dixon, Mr. & 
Mrs. Craig A. Ernsting, Loradean Fisher, Dr. & Mrs. 
Courtney Furman, Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Harris, Lynda 
K. Jesse, Dr. & Mrs. Howell Keeter, Gene & Pat Kenyon, 
Mr. & Mrs. Neil Klinefelter, Kathy Mallonee, Wanda 
(Orr) McCann, Mr. & Mrs. Kurt McDonald, Mr. & Mrs. 
Randall R. McNeal, Mr. & Mrs. Willis E. Pettegrew, Dr. & 
Mrs. Mark Rapinchuk, Mr. & Mrs. Joe Reish, Mr. & Mrs. 
Patrick L. Scholes, Mr. & Mrs. Thomas L. Siebert, Mr. & 
Mrs. Ron Stone, Robert & Johnna Welch, Sharon White, 
George L. Wilson, Eugene & Helen Youngblood, College 
of the Ozarks Athletic Department

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Conner from Jewel (Stowe) Redford
Joyce (Morris) Craig from William McEntire
Dr. John Crockett from Juanita (Norris) Buell, Ruth 

(Grinstead) Peterson
Ava Cudworth from Stanley A. Bishop
M. Keith Curtis from Mr. & Mrs. Carlton B. McNair
Constance Downs from Ruth (Grinstead) Peterson
Claude E. Dunn from Earl L. Dunn
Bobbie Bruce Dunn from Earl L. Dunn
Frankie Leroy Dunn from Earl L. Dunn
W. J. Eckhardt from Maree Eckhardt
Diane (Pearson) Elam from John P. Goodson, Mike 

Slater
Ethel Elmer from Lessie L. (Elmer) Speed
Joe Embser from Stanley A. Bishop
Rev. Andrew J. Enochs from Vicky J. Enochs

Leon (Shorty) Farrell from William McEntire, Ruth 
(Grinstead) Peterson

John Faucett from William McEntire
Marlene Figge from Mary Anne (Tennison) Platt
Larry Fitchue from Palmer & Glenda Pellham
Mabel Fortner from Melody Fortner
Virginia O. Gibbs from Chris & Linda (Gibbs) Rebstock
Dr. Leonard and Edith Gittinger from David & Ursula 

Pinckney
Gladys Shook Good from Lynda “Joey” Sartin Holverson
Dr. Robert & Mrs. Lyta (Sunshine) Good from Katherine 

(Rodewald) Jones, Laura (Cameron) Lovett, Hombre & 
Nola (Marsh) Moreno, Mildred (Murray) Nordin, Ruth 
(Grinstead) Peterson

Eli & Evelyn Goodrum from Terry M. Goodrum
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Griffith from Ed & Carolyn (Griffith) 

Stuart
Jack Griffith from Ed & Carolyn (Griffith) Stuart
Ken Griffith from Ed & Carolyn (Griffith) Stuart
John Grindstaff from Matthew Grindstaff
Phyllis (Parenti) Hans from William McEntire
Jewel (Baker) Harms from Charity (Baker) Barber
Linda Hembree from David & Nu (Lam) Kwok
Luther Hendrix from Eli K. Taylor
Dr. Sherman Henry from David & Trudy Barker
Gary M. Hogue from Frank & Mary Ann (Clayton) Hogue
Phyllis Hoover from C. E. Littrell
Ed Huffman from Shirley Huffman
Carolyn Hulsey from Edris (Hulsey) Braswell
Duane Hutchinson from Marilyn Hutchinson
Cassie (Dudley) Johnson from Nancy (Vaughn) Isbell
Delmar D. Johnson from June (Wallace) Atkinson, Edith 

L. (Goodwin) Flippo, Shirley (Johnson) Wilkie
Howard Klein from Mary Lou Gilbert
Raymond Knaust from Sharon (Knaust) Harris
Maria Helen “Pidge” Land from Scot & Diana (McAtee) 

Land
Lorene Leonard from Freda (O’Neal) Ashburn
Norma Littrell from C. E. Littrell
Otis Littrell from C. E. Littrell
Sturman Mackey from Nelson & Joyce Mackey
Fayma Marten from Arliss & Linda (Wistrom) Stillings
Wilma Lucille McGath from Michael R. McGath
Elanda Lee (Dick) Newberry from E. Joe Smith
Theron Nordin from Mildred (Murray) Nordin
Marvin Oetting from Gail (Elmgren) Seyl
Clifton O’Neal from Freda (O’Neal) Ashburn
Edith (White) Parrish from Ruth (White) Moore
Harold & Tom Payne from Linda (Payne) Tremain
Roger W. Raper from Maryan (Raper) Smith
Don Redford from Jewel (Stowe) Redford
Jack S. Reeves from Jan Brooks, Mr. & Mrs. Joe Clancy, 

Mr. & Mrs. Charley B. Davis, Joy D. Hamilton, Mr. & 
Mrs. John D. Jennings, Dorothy P. Keller, Mr. & Mrs. 
Ken Lestrud, Wanda (Orr) McCann, Cora Z. Morgan, Mr. 
& Mrs. Edgar L. Munson, Nell Reeves, Maryan (Raper) 

Tribute Giving
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Smith, Wilma J. Tate, Mr. & Mrs. Mike Thurman, 
College of the Ozarks Athletic Department

Russell Reeves from Nell Reeves, Maryan (Raper) Smith
Ron Rich from Mary Jo (Ford) Kobyluk
Ruby Roehrs from Gene & Pat Kenyon
Charles R. Ross from Vivian Riche
John Saville from Vita Saville
Don Schofield from Marian (Mixon) Penrod
Jacob Seiler, Sr. from Edna (Seiler) Happ
Brian Silvey from Patrick Boyett
Bill Shopp from Evelyn H. Shopp
Tom Smith from Don E. Baker, David & Trudy Barker, 

Mr. & Mrs. Terry Beeler, Mr. & Mrs. Richard Best, Ruth 
Ball Boyd, Sharon (Payne) Bradley, Mr. & Mrs. Jack 
Brown, David & Michelle (Yoast) Bruce, Doyle & Sue 
Childers, Mr. & Mrs. Larry Coorts, Mr. & Mrs. Dan 
Crisp, Dr. & Mrs. Mayburn Davidson, Dr. & Mrs. Albert 
Dixon, Stacy Dohle, Mr. & Mrs. Tom  Durst, Fred & 
Terri (Smith) Edgar, Rebecca Farmer, Dorothy Forster, 
Janice C. Franklin, Douglas & Ruby Gliedt, Eula M. 
Goodrum, Mr. & Mrs. Edwin M. Hailey, Sharon Harvey, 
Mike Hendershot, Dr. & Mrs. Gordon W. Heseman, 
Robert & Candace (Clark) Hibbitts, Jeff & Tammy 
(Townsend) Holder, Donna (Sanders) Horton, Tim & 
Teresa Huddleston, Jim & Barbara (Neill) Hunt, Roy 
& Betty Johnson, Dr. Howell & Brenda Keeter, Mr. & 
Mrs. Herbert Keith, Mr. & Mrs. Bob Keller, Gene & Pat 
Kenyon, Clejo King, Dr. & Mrs. Rex R. Mahlman, Mr. 
& Mrs. Mark Marley, Wanda I. (Orr) McCann, Mr. & 
Mrs. Kurt McDonald, Peggy McGrew, Drs. Don & Dana 
McMahon, Jon & Betsy (Grace) Morris, Dr. & Mrs. M. 
Fred Mullinax, Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Osburn, Martha 
A. Railey, Ruth (Cheek) Raley, Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Riley, 
Darrell Robertson, Dr. & Mrs. Donn H. Russell, Susan 
Scherlinger, Jeff & Tamara Schneider, Bob Scott, Gail 
(Elmgren) Seyl, Ron, Dyanna & Sheldon Shaver, Dr. 
& Mrs. Paul Slicer, E. Joe Smith, Mr. & Mrs. Hubert D. 
Smith, Maryan (Raper) Smith, Susan Smith, Dorothy 
B. Sparkman, Justin W. Stephan, Daniel Stephens, 
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Swearengen, Laddie & Nancy Tabor, 
Jeff & Lisa (Gregory) Tiller, PCS & Bill Turton, Robert 
& Johnna Welch, Mr. & Mrs. Larry G. Wright, Eugene 
& Helen Youngblood, College of the Ozarks Athletic 
Department, Girard Kansas High School Class 
of 1966, Guernsey Marketing Service, Missouri 
Holstein Association, South Central Holstein District, 
Springfield Trust & Investment Co., Steele & King 
Farms, The Spirits Shop, Whitehead Farms

Patsy (Hirsch) Stacy from Marilyn (Poole) Worden
Dr. Dolores Stanford from Karen M. (Baker) Erickson
Frank Stone from Garry & Sharon (Bowman) Taylor
Dr. Bill Todd from David & Trudy Barker
Dell Tune from Mary Jo (Ford) Kobyluk
Lucy Walter from Edna B. (Walter) Greene
Colleen Weidner from C. E. Littrell
Margaret Wieting from Nelson & Joyce Mackey
Jamie Willbanks from Matt Willbanks
Dovie Wilson from Eleanor (Wilson) Howell
Elizabeth Wilson from Betty (Clarkson) Howell
Dr. Beulah Winfrey from Marian (Mixon) Penrod, Mike 

Slater
Harvey E. Woodard from Mr. & Mrs. John W. Demaree, 

Ann (Woodard) Roussel, Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. 
Woodard, Mr. George B. Woodard

Ruby Wright from Kermit O. Martin

In Honor of:
Freda Ashburn from Mildred (Murray) Nordin
Harry Basore from Ruth (Grinstead) Peterson
Marcia Brown from B. Fern Brown
Shirley Brazill from Richard K. Gougeon
Coach Arvil Burks from the ’56, ’57, ’58 JC Basketball 

teams
President Jerry Davis from Doris (Sitzes) Hughey, 

Mildred (Murray) Nordin
Ken & Debra Glasscock from Lt. Luke A. Glasscock
Dr. John Goodwin from Clinton M. Gee
Bill Hoge from Mildred (Murray) Nordin
Gary Hughey from Jeannie Baker
Roy Johnson from Carl S. Johnson
Don Johnson from Carl S. Johnson
Blaine Kelley from James R. Kelley
Kathleen Moore from Sharon R. Neely
Laura Mudd from Sharon R. Neely
C.  M. Parkey from Eli K. Taylor
Robert & Lillie Railey from Martha A. Railey
Carol Rockey from Carl S. Johnson
Paul & Nadean Vandaveer from Kevin Vandaveer
Melvin Walker from Larry H. Thompson
Marge & Curtis Wells from Joe & Joanne Greene
Dr. & Mrs. Allison Williams from Peggy D. (Gastineau) 

Francisco
Helen Youngblood from Mildred (Murray) Nordin
Class of 1938 from Elizabeth (Fancher) Warder
Class of 1958 from Joe & Joanne Greene

and has a single game performance of 18 rebounds 
in the national tournament. Her career statistics 
include 1428 points, 744 rebounds, 180 assists, 163 
steals. She made 51.2% of her field goals and 75% of 
her free throws. 

 Jerry Langford, a 1952 graduate, attended The 
School of the Ozarks High School. He lettered four 

years in basketball and softball, the only sports 
offered at that time. He was the first S of O player to 
score 1000 points and was selected to many All-Star 
teams. In softball, he played second base and was 
remembered for his skill as a hitter and fielder. Off 
the court, he was an honor-roll student and served 
as a class officer and editor of the school paper.

Sports Hall of Fame Inductees	 from page 24
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According to a news release 
from Bank of the Ozarks corporate 
offices in Little Rock, Arkansas, Joe 
Willis is the new Northern Division 
President of Bank of the Ozarks. 
He was previously the company’s 
Searcy and Van Buren Counties 
President.

In his new role, he will oversee the company’s 
eight offices in Harrison, Bellefonte, Western Grove, 
Jasper, Marshall, Clinton and Yellville. He joined 
Bank of the Ozarks in 1989 as a manager trainee 
and has 19 years of banking experience. Joe said he 
has simple goals as he helms the Bank’s Northern 
Division.   “Our bank’s community focus is extremely 
important, particularly in these rural communities. 
Our officers and employees are viewed as ‘the bank’ 
in the community, so our actions and words carry 

a  great  deal of responsibility. We don’t take that 
responsibility lightly.”

The College of the Ozarks graduate said he is 
proud to lead the people responsible for Bank of the 
Ozarks’ sterling reputation for serving customers.  “I 
am proud of our reputation for integrity, honesty and 
excellence,” Willis said. “It is a great organization to 
be a part of, and from all I have seen and observed 
over the years, no other bank measures up.”

Bank of the Ozarks, Inc. is a bank holding company 
with $3.1 billion in total assets as of June 30, 2008, and 
trades on the NASDAQ Global Select Market under the 
symbol “OZRK.” The Company owns a state-chartered 
subsidiary bank that conducts banking operations 
through 73 offices, including 65 banking offices in 
34 communities throughout Arkansas, six Texas 
banking offices, and loan production offices in Little 
Rock, Arkansas, and Charlotte, North Carolina.

Joe Willis ’89 Named Bank of the Ozarks President

Kenneth Cliburn, an Air Force 
reservist was named the 442nd 
Fighter Wings Non-Commissioned 
Officer of the Year for 2008, a news 
release from Whiteman Air Force 
Base said. 

Staff Sgt. Kenneth W. Cliburn, 
Jr., a security specialist with the 
442nd Fighter Wing’s Security 
Forces Squadron, earned the award 

after being named the Wing’s 
Non-Commissioned Officer of the 
quarter earlier in 2008.

The 442nd Fighter Wing is 
the only Air Force Reserve wing 
in Missouri and is based at 
Whiteman Air Force Base. The wing 
operates, maintains and supports 
a squadron of A-10 Thunderbolt II 
ground-attack aircraft, which have 

deployed four times to support the 
Global War Against Terror in Iraq 
and Afghanistan, according to the 
news release.

Cliburn is a 1987 graduate of 
Harrison High School in Harrison, 
AR, as well as a 1992 C of O 
graduate. He is an active member 
of the James River Assembly of 
God church in Ozark, MO.

Kenneth Cliburn ’92 Receives Award

Alumni in the News

Ralph Foster Museum Exhibit
“Drawing From The Well,” an upcoming exhibit 

opening April 1, 2009, at the Ralph Foster Museum will 
showcase the College of the Ozarks’ musical heritage 
from the early days at Forsyth to the present. The 
exhibit will focus on the contributions made by the 
College’s faculty, staff, and students. Information for 
the exhibit will be taken from the museum’s collections 
of yearbooks, the Ozark Visitor, the Outlook, and local 
newspapers. 

The RFM is encouraging the C of O community to 
share their school-related or family musical traditions 
for this exhibit. If you would like to submit information 
to help us celebrate the College’s musical legacy, please 
contact Jeanelle Ash at the museum at 417-690-2603. 

Star Schoolhouse at the Museum
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Beulah I. Winfrey Business Alumni Chapter
College (School) of the Ozarks Meeting Minutes - 11/1/08

 President Lindon Newberry, opened the meeting at 
11:00 a.m. in the Plaster School of Business room 211. 
Mr. Newberry welcomed all attendees and submitted 
the minutes from the 2007 meeting for approval. 
Motion was made and seconded, with the minutes 
approved as printed. The treasurer’s report was 
presented and showed a fund balance of $3,200.71. 
There was no unfinished business.

In new business, nominations for secretary/
treasurer were accepted. The officers for 2008-2009 are 
Kevin Riley, President; Robert Wheeler, Vice President; 
and Cheryl Williams, Secretary/Treasurer.

Mr. Riley updated members on the activities and 
accomplishments of the Business Undergraduates 
Society (BUS/PBL), Students In Free Enterprise (SIFE) 
and the recent addition of the Sigma Beta Delta 
International Honor Society for students who have a 
major in business administration or accounting. The 
Beulah I. Winfrey Alumni Chapter approved funding 
of up to $500 to be used for student travel by the 
business clubs this academic year.

Everyone present was encouraged to provide 
membership information to other business and 

accounting alumni from College (School) of the Ozarks.  
Discussion was held on ways to increase membership 
in the business alumni group and included a 
suggestion about utilizing Facebook and other social 
networking sites to increase awareness of the group.  
Special recognition was given to Jeff Shipley ’98 for 
speaking to a variety of business classes the Friday 
before Homecoming.

A list of current members can be seen at the 
College’s website, www.cofo/alumni/business. Annual 
dues for our Business Chapter are $10. Lifetime 
membership is available for a one-time contribution 
of $200.  Anyone can submit an application to join 
this chapter on-line at www.cofo.edu/alumniwinfrey/
members.asp. Dues can also be paid by sending a 
check payable to College of the Ozarks to the following 
address: Kevin Riley, Winfrey Alumni Chapter, c/o 
College of the Ozarks, P.O. Box 17, Point Lookout, MO 
65726.

The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl Williams, 
Secretary/Treasurer 2008-2009

Joey Barton ’88
Terrence T. Bax ’91
Donna (Bryant) Boeke ’82
Tara (Yandell) Boland ’97
Crystel (Siebel) Buchanan ’65 HS
Terri Burton ’06
William Carroll ’90
Janice Chalmers ’60 JC 
Marilyn (Rutherford) Clark ’77
Gloria (Wilbur) Cossentine ’84
Joseph Dillon ’84
John Dukewits ’66 HS 
Terri (Smith) Edgar ’83
Gary Evenson ’80
Susan (Murdick) Fleming ’83
Gerald Fleming ’83
Jeanne (Eddy) Freeman ’87
Sharon Frossard ’84
Fletcher	 Gray ’63 JC
Dan Hanschu ’77
Kelsey Hornback ’06
Joel Johnson ’08
Jennifer Justus ’86
Kaye (Davis) King ’79

Scott E. Land ’76
Diana (McAtee) Land ’76
Cynthia (Burnett) Ladbasri ’77
Chris Larsen ’92
Rebekah (Swope) Lawrence ’93
Brenda (Wheeler) Leto ’85
Rebecca	 Light ’99
Michael Luke ’76
Heath Lytle ’05
Jeff Magnuson ’80
Charles Manis ’60 JC 
Steven McElwrath ’62 JC
Wanda (Grubbs) McKinney ’52
Burley Medley ’58 JC
Bryant Meier ’03
Brian Middleton ’02
Carolyn (Lindt) Miller ’73
Richard Miller ’73
Don Moore ’59 HS
Jennifer (Howerton) Morris ’03
Bill Mulliniks ’63 JC
Naomi (Bryant) Murray ’70
Lewonna (Hensley) Nelson ’76
George New ’61 JC

Euell “Tompie” Newberry ’48
Michael E. O’Neill ’84
Shana (Vincent) O’Neill ’84
Jamie Pippin ’08
Brian Quick ’99
Orvaleta (Oesch) Rockhold ’75
Shane Santo ’81
Terrance Rowles ’74
J. Wesley Rodebush ’92
Denise (Schilling) Schaefer ’86
Paul Shipman ’48
Opal (Clark) Shipman ’48
Miranda (McDonald) Snowden ’07
James Stallings ’64 JC 
Paul Standefer ’87
Justin Stephan ’05
Bethany	 Stumbaugh ’06
Kevin Vandaveer ’84
Sherry (Graves) Vaughn ’94
Richard Walker ’50
Don Waters ’68
Joe Watkins ’70
Kristi (Baldwin) Weaver ’85

Lifetime Memberships Benefit Alumni Scholarship Fund
Alumni Association Lifetime Memberships ($200) are credited to the Alumni Scholarship Endowment 

Fund that continues to provide scholarships to worthy C of O students each year. Special thanks go to the 
following new 2008 Lifetime Members.
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By Chris Enss

Mr. Randy Carter, class of 1978, has begun 
the final phase of the Williams Memorial Chapel 
restoration project; he is working on restoring 
the magnificent stained glass windows. Built in 
1956, Williams Memorial Chapel is decorated with 
beautiful stained glass masterpieces imported 
from Austria. Around the sanctuary, each window 
contributes an image that depicts the Bible, from 
Genesis through Revelation. There are 25 stained 
glass windows. Dr. Clark once told a story of how 
the windows were responsible for changing one 
student’s eternal destiny. They have certainly 
affected the occupational destiny of 
another, Mr. Randy Carter. 

Carter transferred to the School 
as an art student. Up until this 
point, his primary focus had 
been sculpting. During his first 
year there, The School of the 
Ozarks received the complete 
inventory of a stained glass 
company in St. Joseph, Missouri. 
He remembers spending his 
entire first semester unloading 
the studio from semi-trucks. 
Carter became one of the first 
stained glass students in the 
Art Department at S of O. “I 
had never really seen stained 
glass windows before coming 
to the College. They inspired 
me,” he said. After learning 
the basics of stained glass, 
Carter went to the East Coast 
to develop his skill. He spent 
a month under the wing of 
Albinas Elksas, a glass painter 
from Lithuania, at Cummings 
Studios in North Adams, Massachusetts. Cummings 
is the leading studio in restoration and new work in 
the United States. After a month, Carter was hired 
by Cummings Studios to work full-time. One month 
eventually turned into over 20 years of employment 
there. 

During his tenure at Cummings Studios, Carter 
restored many prominent stained glass windows, 
including windows that are part of the Library 
of Congress Dome, the Smithsonian, the White 
House, and in Memorial Hall at Harvard University 
(the largest 19th century glasswork in the United 
States). He has restored windows valued at over a 
million dollars each. In addition to his successful 

restoration projects, Carter learned paintwork and 
figurative work from some of the top 20 painters in 
the United States. 

 After leaving Cummings in 1999, he returned 
home to Lebanon, Missouri. Carter has since earned 
his Master’s in Art Education, taught classes at 
Missouri State University and Ozark Technical 
College, and has opened his own glass studio. It is at 
his studio in Lebanon that Carter has been working 
on the Chapel windows. 

The process of restoration is meticulous and 
involved. Carter says that it takes an appreciation 
for the past in order to enjoy this type of work. 

The window must first be removed and 
transported to his studio. There, a 
rubbing, or drawing, of the window 
is taken. After this, the window is 
dismantled and cleaned. Broken 
pieces are repaired, not replaced, 
and then re-glazed. After that, 
the window is reassembled using 
all new lead, and the window 
undergoes a process called 
waterproofing. Finally, the 
windows are reinstalled at their 
original location. 

Currently, he is working 
on the smaller, less elaborate 
windows at the entrance of the 
chapel. The entire project is 
estimated to take five years. 
Carter said that he feels a sense 
of completeness, returning to 
the institution that introduced 
him to his life’s passion. As he 
works on campus, memories 
from his college days return 
to him. He remembers 
being a volunteer fireman, 

putting out a fire on the third floor of the science 
building and going to calls off campus. Carter also 
remembers friends and times spent with them. Most 
importantly, he remembers learning and working at 
the College. His work here provided the foundation 
for a successful career. Carter hopes that possibly 
through this project, some students on campus can 
learn technical skills in restoration and maybe even 
inspire careers in glass. For students, the windows 
have shed a full and colorful light on worshiping for 
many years. Now, the restoration of those windows 
may also shed light into some of their futures.

Alumnus Returns to Restore Chapel Windows
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“Doc Good Day”
A SERVICE DAY FOR ALUMNI 

May 2, 2009
Alumni will have the opportunity to give 

back to our alma mater, through work, as the 
Alumni Association hosts our second annual 
alumni service day. In keeping with our Hard 
Work U. tradition, alumni will be given the 
opportunity to come back to the College and 
work May 2, 2009, on “Doc Good Day.”

The service day is named “Doc Good Day” 
to honor Dr. R. M. Good, the longest serving 
president of The School of the Ozarks. Dr. Good 
embodied the concept of servant-leadership 
during his entire tenure, carrying The School 
through very difficult economic times. Many 
alumni often recall how he continually placed 
others above himself, sometimes neglecting his 
own health to get the job at hand done.

The day will consist of a work period 
followed by a luncheon on the grounds at the 
Alumni Center. The Alumni Council invites all 
alumni to participate in this project. However, 
you must please pre-register for the event to 
allow for organization of job assignments and 
meal preparation. You may do so by completing 
the form below or on-line at www.cofo.edu/
alumni/docgoodday. Upon receipt of the 
registration, you will receive details of the day’s 
schedule. Registration deadline is April 
1, 2009.

Name(s)__________________________________________________________ Class(es)___________

Address_____________________________________________________________________________

City_ ______________________________________________ State______Zip Code________________

Phone_ __________________________________E-mail______________________________________

registration deadline is April 1, 2009.

Dr. Good embodied the concept 
of servant-leadership during his 
entire tenure, carrying The School 
through very difficult economic 
times.
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Executive board of the alumni association
President	 Roy Johnson ’62 JC	 249 River Valley Rd.	 Branson, MO	 65616
President-Elect	 Marci Linson ’89	 P.O. Box 222	 Blue Eye, MO	 65611
Vice President	 Brian Thompson ’82	 P.O. Box 171	 Ava, MO	 65608
Secretary	 Betty Watts ’73	 P.O. Box 514	 Point Lookout, MO	 65726
Treasurer	 Stacy McNeill ’94	 1009 Iowa Colony Road	 Hollister, MO	 65672
Past President	 Richard S. Miller ’73	 285 Reno Spring Estates Ct.	 Walnut Shade, MO	 65771
Alumni Director	 Helen Youngblood ’79	 6537 E. St. Hwy 86	 Blue Eye, MO	 65611

Council members
Class of 2009	 Dawn Cope ’90	 1202 Fair Street	 Cassville, MO	 65625
	 Gary Hughey ’65 HS	 8258 W Mill Creek Road	 Troy, IL	 62294
	 Laura Lane ’79	 252 Groton Street	 Hollister, MO	 65672
	 Russell Martin ’69	 3176 Stowe Landing	 St. Charles, MO	 63301
	 Nathan Schrock ’83	 504 South Stella Street	 Harrisonville, MO	 65669
	 Joe Bob Watkins ’70	 1130 West Beekman	 Springfield, MO	 65810
	 John Yount ’61 JC	 107 Woodlou Lane	 Rogers, AR 	 72756
Class of 2010	 Diane Butler ’73	 8808 State Hwy 13	 Lampe, MO	 65681
	 Dave Davidson ’67	 RR 4 Box 244	 Ava, MO	 65608
	 Jenny Mitchum ’03	 411 East Jackson Street	 Ozark, MO	 65721
	 Bryan Oetting ’86	 18165 Old Hwy 65	 Omaha, AR	 72662
	 Greg Pyron ’76	 257 Calvin Drive	 Branson, MO	 65616
	 Roscoe Righter ’71	 1505 NW Westwood Drive	 Blue Springs, MO	 64015
	 Maxine Whittaker ’56	 312 East Locust Street	 Springfield, MO	 65803
Class of 2011	 Meredith Mizell ’78	 350 Woodland Dr. S Apt. 2A	 Branson, MO	 65616 
	 James Watkins ’69	 2775 Adeline St.	 Cape Girardeau, MO	 63701
	 Gayle Keith ’63 JC	 P.O. Box 315	 Point Lookout, MO	 65726
	 Arliss Stillings ’74	 135 Swan Valley Drive	 Forsyth, MO	 65653
	 Edith Flippo ’58 HS	 775 Fern Road	 Highlandville, MO	 65669
	 Charles Hawkins ’72	 850 Santana Circle	 Reeds Spring, MO	 65737
	 Sam Crockett ’00	 315 Saints Street	 Branson, MO	 65616

Chapter Presidents
Springfield, MO:	 Carolyn Miller ’73	 3337 Bedford Ave.	 Springfield, MO	 65809
Firefighters:	 Brian Thompson ’82	 P.O. Box 171	 Ava, MO	 65608
St. Louis, MO:	 Terry Goodrum ’66 JC	 815 Shipwatch Dr.	 Imperial, MO	 63052
Oklahoma City, OK:	 Daniel McGowen ’84	 718 S. Aqua Clear Dr.	 Mustang, OK	 73064
Kansas City, MO:	 Eugene Littrell ’44	 P.O. Box 505	 Smithville, MO	 64089
Tulsa, OK:	 Shirley Wilkie ’58	 6989 E. 19th St	 Tulsa, OK	 74112
Home Economics:	 Betty Watts ’73	 P.O. Box 514	 Point Lookout, MO	 65726
Pt. Lookout/Tri Lakes: 	 Marci Linson ’89	 P.O. Box 222	 Blue Eye, MO	 65611
Agriculture Alumni Society:	 Faith Reese ’99	 3208 N. 12th St.	 Ozark, MO 	 65721
Winfrey Business Alumni:	 Lindon Newberry ’04	 3112 N. 29th St.	 Ozark, MO 	 65721
Aviation Chapter:	 Robert Ramey ’95	 18326 SW Prairie Ridge	 Rese Hill, KS	 67133
Music Alumni Chapter:	 Meg Pyron ’76	 257 Calvin Drive	 Branson, MO	 65616

Nominating Committee
Gayle Keith ’63 JC. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               ’11
Pat Barnett ’62 HS. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               ’11
Ruth Raley ’51. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   ‘11
Gary Wortman ’70 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              ’09 
Sherry Herschend. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               ’09

Board Representatives
Harry H. Basore ’35	 Gary R. Cowherd ’62 JC
Sharon Bradley ’62 JC	 Terrence Dake ’64 JC
Doyle Childers ’72	 Shawn McKenzie ’79
Don Baker ’50	 J. Kenneth Raley ’78
Max Ruhl ‘74	 Gary Wortman ’70
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Tom Smith ’70, Amber Hill ’00, and Jerry Langford 
’52 were inducted into the College of the Ozarks 
Sports Hall of Fame Saturday, January 31, at the 
Keeter Gymnasium. 

Tom Smith, a former student and staff member, 
was posthumously honored for his outstanding 
performance as an S of O track athlete and his 
longtime support of the Athletics Department and 
NAIA Tournament. He ran track as a student at S of 
O in the late 60s. Tom completed his degree at the 
University of Arkansas in 1975 and returned to the 
College to serve as Dairy Herd and Farm Manager. 
Over the course of 35 years, he served on the athletic 
committee, as an NAIA Tournament volunteer, and 
was the College’s faculty athletic representative from 
2000 to 2008. Tom passed away August 18, 2008, 
after a courageous battle with cancer. His wife, Susan 
Smith, received the honor on his behalf. 

Amber Hill, a 2000 graduate, was honored 
for leading the Lady Cat Basketball Team to four 
conference championships, four national tournament 
trips and a 100-26 overall record in her four years. 
She was named 1st team all-conference for two years 

C of O will host the Division II Men’s Basketball 
Championship March 11-17. Tickets may be purchased by 
calling 417-335-NAIA (6242). Pricing is as follows:

Reserved seats: $15.00
General Admission
Under 5. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          Free
Child (5-12). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      $3.00 
Student (12-18). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   $5.00 
College Student (with ID). . . . . . . . .          $5.00
Adult (over 18). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  $10.00

Tournament Pass (good for all 31 games)
General Admission $65.00 • Reserved Seating $95.00

More information at www.cofo.edu/naia/ticket.asp

Three Alumni Inducted Into Sports Hall Of Fame

back to page 18

Parents: If your C of O Alumnus no longer lives at this address, please send us the correct address 
so that we may update our records. Thank you.


